ST. JOSEPH CHURCH – ZELL, MO

Msgr. Jeff Knight -883-3481

Mass Intentions:
Sat. – 8:30 – Devotions, 9:00 am Mass – Purg. Society

Sat. – 5:00 pm - Larry Labruyere
Sun. – 8:00 am– Our Parish Family

Sun. 10:00 am – Wilfred Shuh 

Mon. – No Mass
Tues. – 7:00 pm – Dennis, Aloys & Uncle Dennis Flieg)
Wed. – 8:30 am – Betty Meyer
Thurs. 8:30 am – Bert Weiler
Fri. 8:30 am – Chipper Basler
Sat. – 5:00 pm- Norman Thomure
Sun. – 8:00 am – Our Parish Family 

Sun. – 10:00 am – Clarence & Stephen Naeger
USHERS:    (June 2015)
Sat. – 5:00 p.m. – Captain: Dale Basler, Steve Flieg, , 

Brandon Basler, Randy Palmer
Sun. – 8:00 a.m. – Captain: Adrian Naeger, Gerald Kertz, Kevin Burr, Valentine Naeger
Sun. – 10:00 a.m. – Captain: Mike DeRousse, Ken Naeger, Wayne Abt, Tim Jokerst
Vocational View:  Receiving Holy Communion is a real sign of unity in our Church.  God nourishes us with the “Bread from Heaven” if we have ordained priests to celebrate the Liturgy.  Pray for Vocations.
BODY OF CHRIST:  (June 13-14)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Jim Klein
Sun. – 8:00 am - Art Flieg
Sun. 10:00 am – Mikel Stewart
COMMENTATORS:  (June 13-14)
Sat. - 5:00 pm – Mary Giesler
Sun. – 8:00 am – Dave Roth
Sun. 10:00 am – Sherry Vaeth
SERVER/CANDLES:  (June 13-14)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – April Flieg, Garrett MacMillan
Sun. – 8:00 am – Carter Burr, Devyn Basler
Sun. 10:00 am – Cody Schilli, Thomas Engelman
Please call someone if you are unable to serve.  If you are in Church and there are not enough servers, please get up and serve.  If you want to be taken off the list please call the rectory at 883-3481.  New lists being printed.
STEWARDSHIP COUNTERS: (June 6 & June 14)

June 7 – Paul & Mary Haug, John & Susan Boyd

June 14 –Rosie Flieg, Dana Kertz, Volunteer needed

Scrip Certificates are sold after all Masses. (June 13-14) 
5:00 – Alysheia  8:00 am – Jodie F 10:00 am – Jamie F
Now that school is no longer is session, the scrip certificates are available in the rectory during the week. 

.Annual Catholic Appeal -   We thank those who have donated to the ACA.  You have until June 7th to return the pew envelope.  The original ACA cards are located at the rectory.  You may stop by and sign your card and donate if you would like.  Letters will be mailed next week.  Thanks.
                                June 7, 2015
            The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ
“While they were eating, he took bread, said the blessing, broke it, gave it to them, and said, ‘Take it; this is my body.’”  Celebrating the Passover meal was nothing new for the disciples.  They shared bread and wine with their families and friends at this special ritual meal every year as a part of their Jewish heritage.  But when they were making preparations for this particular sacred supper, they did not know how different this meal was going to be.
On this night, Jesus changed the formula.  Instead of hearing only the ancient words of the Passover prayers that his followers probably knew by heart, they heard these new, unexpected, and, frankly, quite dramatic words: “This is my body…This is my blood.” Nobody had ever made such an unusual claim before.  But this was more than a statement.  It was a command.  Not only did Jesus enlighten his disciples about the miracle taking place as the bread and wine became his body and blood, but he also ordered them to “take it.”  Being passive observers was not enough.  Jesus wanted his followers to be personally involved in accepting and receiving his body and blood.
The gift of the Eucharist that Jesus instituted for all believers at the Last Supper is not just a sign or a symbol of Jesus’ sacrifice.  It is something that we are called to participate in.  He has given us the instruction to take the Eucharistic bread—his body hidden within it—and to make it part of ourselves.  Through this great sacrament which we celebrate on today’s feast of Corpus Christi, we are able to be united, in a deeply mystical yet truly physical way, to our Lord and Savior.  This union brings about the promise in today’s Alleluia from John’s Gospel:  Whoever eats this bread will live forever.”
BLOOD OF CHRIST: (June 13-14) 
5:00 pm – Arline Kertz & Mickey Flieg
Sun. – 8:00 am – Donna Flieg & Dot Huck
Sun. 10:00 am – Joyce Herman & Dana Palmer
LECTORS:  (June 13-14)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Mary Giesler
Sun. – 8:00 am – Betty Valle Naeger
Sun. 10:00 am – Sherry Vaeth
CROSS:   (June 13-14)
Sat. – 5:00 pm – Jessica Flieg
Sun. – 8:00 am– Paityn Basler
Sun. 10:00 am –Abby Engelman
OUR PARISH GIFTS TO GOD: (May 31)
(Sunday Envelopes – (93)
Adults
- General Fund 
                           $4,471.00
Loose Collection



   195.00
      

SUB TOTAL
             $4,666.00
Knights of Columbus Grant – Elem.
 1,000.00
Bldg. & Maint.



      10.00
Catholic Home Missions


      83.00
Elem. Tuition



      95.50 
Pre-K Tuition



    155.00
15-16 Pre-K Registration


    325.00

15-16 Pre-K Supplies


    385.00

Cemetery



      15.00


TOTAL

             $6,734.50
Thanks to all who continue to support our Parish and School.
                              Upcoming Events 
Tuesday – Mass with Perpetual Help Devotions – 7 pm
Thursday - Eucharistic Adoration – 6:00 am – 11:00 pm
Mon. June 8 – Parish Council Meeting
Thurs. June 11 – Bingo at Care Center

Sat. July 18 – Parish Golf Tournament & Prime Rib Dinner

”Do not let anyone look down on you because you are young, but be an example for the believers in your speech, your conduct, your love, faith, and purity.”
Sacred 8 Youth Night 6/10 at 7:00 pm in Ste. Genevieve Rectory Basement.  Enjoy your summer. Topic:  Jeaslousy
Please say a prayer for the youth attending VMY Indiana Mission Trip June 7-13.  Attn: Little brothers or sisters, ages 4 thru 6th grade, Marvelous Mystery VBS June 22-26.  Contact Ste. Genevieve Parish to register.  883-0787
                        Stewardship Reflections:
“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them and they all drank from it.”  Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before He gave Himself to us completely for our salvation.  He offers us the chance to drink from His cup.  In the Eucharist, we meet Christ personally and, if we listen to Him, we know what drinking from His cup means for each of us.  Often, it means our own sacrifice—giving up some of our time, talent and treasure to do His work on earth.  
Vincentian Marian Youth – There will NOT be a VMY Youth Mass on Sunday, June 7th at 6:00 pm at the National Shrine in Perryville.  There will be a homecoming mass for our operation Overhaul team on Sat. June 13th at 5:00 pm.  Music by Daryl Buchheit.  Come celebrate with us and share in our successful week!  
Laboure Exchange is now open Mondays!!!  Help us spread the word.  Need VHS tapes, swimwear & summer shoes.  
Families Praying for Priestly Vocations – Each week a different family is encouraged to agree to pray throughout the week for more priestly vocations.  As a visible reminder a chalice will be sent home along with prayer suggestions.  A sheet is in the back of church to volunteer for a given week.  There are still some weeks that need to be filled.  Fr. Jeff
St. Anne – French Village will be holding a Fried Chicken and Kettle Beef Dinner on Sunday, June 14 between the hours of 11:00 am and 3:00 pm.  Cost of dinner is Adults - $10 and children $5.  Quilt Bingo games start at 1:00 pm.  Lawn games and free kid games.

Summer Classes—Positive Partnerships!  

Center for Life will be holding a summer series of classes this summer.  These classes were written for women by women.  The men’s classes were very popular.  They will discuss healthy relationships, decision making for marriage, staying married and single parenting.  Classes are open to all and are taught by some of our community’s finest.  The classes are held at 615 Kiefer St. from 11:00 – 12:00 on Tuesdays, which started on June 2.  These classes are designed to encourage and empower.  Call 883-2088 if interested. They also offer faith based parenting classes designed to provide direction on a variety of topics such as budgeting, discipline, infant CPR, self-esteem – even job interview tips.  Someone specializing in the subject of the class leads each lesson.  Teachers, social workers, accountants, nurses and others donate their time each week.                  
                          School News:
School is out for the Summer.  Resumes in August.
CONGRATULATIONS to our students who have graduated from Valle Catholic and Ste. Genevieve High Schools with many scholarships.  Also congratulations to Matthew Bauman and Dylan Burr (former St. Joseph students) who participated and received awards at the 38th Annual SEMO Math Field Day last month.  Thomas Engelman also received an award. 
Prayer List: For all the Sick in our Parish and our Community:  McKenna Barron, Bernice Bauman, Courtney Bauman,  Leroy Bauman,  Charles Bohannon, Tom Donze Carol Fairfax,  Joe Fischer, Royce Flieg, Nathan Geisner,   Rita Giesler,  Sophia Grass, LeRoy Grifford, Anna Marie Hermann, Rosella Huber, Tony Jacob, Mary Ellen Jokerst, Ronnie Jokerst, Lucille Karlet, Joe Kettinger, Steve Kostka, Mary Kraenzle, Celeste Kramer, Mary Lou Martin, Randy McMahon, Joe Menke, Tony Merlenbach,Tom Meyer, Laverne Meyer,  Melvin Moore, Drew Moss, Tsipiora Mowers, Helen Naeger, Millie Naeger, Marty Okenfuss, Kris Palmer, Augie Roth, Michelle Roy Otte, Fr. Jim Schaeffer, Barb Schilli, Betty Schmelzle, Kenny Schmelzle, Michelle Schott, Shirley Valle, Delbert Schwent,   Dolores Shuh, Ethel Thomas, Allen Viox,  Whelon Vines,  Riley Werner,  David Wibbenmeyer. There are 76 Special Intentions also to pray for as well as anyone who is in need of prayers.  Anyone who wants to be added or removed from this list please call Kathy at the rectory. 
Valle Catholic Early Childhood Center 2015 Summer Programs will be held June 8 – Aug. 7.  Programs are structured to specific age groups and activity.  This summer long program is designed to create a unique and creative summer for your children.  Programs: Weekly concepts:  June 8-12 – Amazing Artist; July 6-10 – Our Town Heroes; July 13-17 – In the Sky, Space, Weather & Aviation; July 20-24 – Movin’ and Groovin’Music and Performing Arts; July 27-31 – Wild About Science; Aug. 3-7 – Sports & Games of all Sorts.  Age Groups:  3-4, 5-6, 7-8m & 9-10.  Fee:  $20 per day.  6:30 am-5:15pm.  Information call 883-2403.

Ste. Genevieve Vacation Bible School – Thanks to Sr. Bernadette Marie Donze and Sr. Rose Catherine Grass (Dominican Sisters of St. Cecilia) who have graciously volunteered to be co-directors of this summer’s Vacation Bible School!  Our theme will be “Miraculous Mystery – The Mass Comes Alive!”  The dates have been set for June 22-26 from 8:30 am – 12 pm each morning.  Registration fee by May 26 is $15 per child.  After May 26, fee goes up to $20.  Registration forms are available at Valle Grade School and the Parish Center Office.  Any questions, please call Sheila Roth @883-0787 or Tina Lurk @535-8803.  
Bingo at the Care Center will be held on Thursday, June 11th at 2:00pm.  Three cakes are needed.  Call Darlene Klein at 483-2757.  
Welcome:  We would like to welcome to our parish Tyson and Elisha Gegg with their children Ally Rose and Kanon Michael.  

The Eucharist and the poor we must never separate.  If we really believe that he, Jesus, is the appearance of bread and he, Jesus is in the hungry, the naked, the sick, the lonely, unloved, the homeless, the helpless, the hopeless, then our lives will be more and more woven with this deep faith in Jesus, the bread of life to be eaten with and for the poor.
Mother Teresa
